
Holiday Island Men’s Golf Association 
November 2, 2021—Breakfast Meeting 

The Breakfast meeting was called to order by President Jack Deaton. The opening prayer was 
offered by David Baker. The Pledge was led by Rich Rose. We recognized the grounds crew 
and thanked them for their work. The buffet breakfast was served. The group thanked the staff 
for their work for the breakfast. 

Following the meal, the officers were introduced: President—Jack Deaton, Vice President—
Ernie Christianson, Treasurer—Rich Rose, Secretary—David Baker, Tournament Committee—
Wally Kratzer, Chairperson, Dave Makidon, and Fred Neely (not present). 

New and Rejoining Members were introduced by David Baker: Terry Bushay, Ed Clark, Clint 
Goodman, Bud Hardin, Claude Hughes, Steve Meybrunn, Doug Pinkley, Doug Smith, Don 
Vander Horn, Tom Winter and Gary Capcik. 

Finance Report by Rich Rose: $520 in our credit account; Current Balance of $6,455 (compared 
to $6,365 at this time last year). The Board will discuss using some of the Current Balance to go 
to the golf course at a future meeting. There are 78 active members, with a loss of 17 members 
this year and a gain of 11 members. There are 12 members 80 years old or older. We averaged 
about 40 players each week. Rich also recognized the sponsors. The group thanked these 
sponsors. 

Wally reported on the schedule—that it will remain the same with a few minor changes as 
needed. He also recognized the tournament winners: Match Play tournament—Paul Gebhart; 
Club Championship—Low Net—Wally Kratzer, and Low Gross—Wes Higden. 

We recognized the players 80 years old and older, Gerry Potter for doing the webpage, and 
Randy Tabler for setting the teams and scoring each week. Thanks to these who have helped 
during the last year. 

Discussion was opened with remarks from Jack that the Plaques may be moved to a location 
which will be more respectful (possibly behind #1 tee). We need more players to sign up for the 
tournaments. There was a question about playing on the 9 hole if unable to play the 18 that 
week. Yes, it will be possible to switch on a temporary basis when unable to play the whole 18 
holes that week. If not signed up for each week’s play, one may play the 9 hole group that week. 
Further discussion was held regarding the bunkers. The Board will make recommendations 
regarding raking the sand and replacing the ball for next year’s play. 

There was a request that the Board send a card to Doug Pederson. 

Another concern was that we might consider changing the tee selection so that 65 and older 
may move up to the next tee and 75 and older may move up to the next tee. This will affect 
handicaps. Also, the issue was raised about having a late afternoon or evening league, which 
could allow ones who work during the day to play in league play. It was mentioned that the Par 
3 league on the 9 hole course is in the evening. 

Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by David Baker, Secretary 


